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Minutes of the Executive Meeting held at Mid Devon IBC

Monday 25 September 2017

Present
Officers and Club representatives present are shown on the attached attendance register.

Apologies

Brian Cunnold (Kingsley), Don Harris (Kingsley), Mike Reader (Sidmouth),

Mike Birch  (Torquay), Ray Buckley ( Dawlish), Larry Croxford(Tour Organiser),  

Bill Dolan ( VP’s Secretary) and George Mabon (JVP)

Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on the 6 March 2017 were approved. It was pointed out that the date of the 2018 AGM has been changed to the 19 April at 6.45pm.

Officer Reports

Written reports from the VP’ Secretary, Match Secretary, Devon Colts Manager, Under 25 Manager and Over 60 Inter County Selectors had been circulated prior to the meeting and are on file. The following verbal reports were given at the meeting:

Treasurer – Current Balance on hand £4670.74

Inter League secretary – ICL matches and Over 60 matches start on the 14th and 11th October respectively. Over 60’s will have a new format with top 4 teams from each Division entering a knockout phase to be played at the end of March. A number of minor amendments have been made to the results sheet.

Team Competitions Secretary – It was announced that with immediate effect Chris Beer will be administering these competitions.

Fixtures Secretary – In contact with Cornwall to re-arrange the match originally scheduled for the 12th November. A match against the Cornwall PP is still a possibility. All other fixtures finalised. The opportunity was taken to express thanks and appreciation to both Sue and David Butterworth for the work they have done during a very difficult period.

Safeguarding - Letters being given to parents of both existing Colts and new Colts to ensure our records are maintained and are up to date.

Liberty Manager – Devon’s first game will be against Dorset on the 28th October team to be announced shortly

Devon Colts Manager – Fixture programme in place. Number of Colts has increased to around 35. The Manager requested that Clubs bear in mind that they may be playing against some very young Colts and therefore may need to show consideration. 

Team Competitions Draw 2018/19

Top Club option 4 was selected

County Trophy option 5 was selected

Charles Parrott option 5 was selected.

Full details of the draw options are on file.

The opportunity was taken to express thanks and appreciation to the outgoing Secretary Keith Weeks.

Over 60’s County Trophy 2018/19

As shown in the 6 year fixture programme implemented in 2017/18, details on file.

County Competitions 2017/18

Kevin Phillips will organise and administer the competitions. Posters and Entry Forms have been circulated to Clubs and to those players who played in last year’s competitions. It was emphasised that the competitions must be supported given that the number of entrants in 2016/17 was the bare minimum.

President/Friendly County Matches

The Match Secretary confirmed that the level of support he had received for matches in the October to December period exceeded our requirements and he expressed thanks for this support. He hoped this level of support will continue and it was his intention to monitor closely so that if we continue to be oversubscribed he can ensure matches are shared to give maximum participation. Match fees will be included on the team sheets and he was aware that some increases may be requested.

Constitution – Review of Clause 8

The Executive Officers have decided to appoint a sub-committee comprising George Mabon, Ron Cook, David Butterworth and Trevor Knight to review the qualification criteria leading to the award of a County badge and to propose what steps need to be implemented in order to encourage wider participation in Friendly County matches. The sub-committee will present their proposals to the January Executive meeting.

Revision to General Competition Rules

The changes which had been circulated prior to the meeting were approved and the revised document will now be posted to the web site and circulated to the Clubs.

Website

Sue Butterworth advised that she will be moving the Notice Board to the first page of the web site. Everything else is up to date and she hoped members were using the web site.

Any Other Business 

The Secretary mentioned that according to the Presidential rota it will be the turn of Plymouth to nominate a President for 2019/20 and if they don’t then the next in line to nominate will be Honiton followed by Mid Devon.

We will be requiring a Match Secretary to replace Ron Cook who will relinquish this role in April 2018.

Gordon Thomas advised at the recent EIBA Special General Meeting the proposed Capitation fee of £4 was defeated. A further meeting has been called for the 2nd November at which a proposal to retain the current fee of £3.15 will be tabled. He encouraged Clubs to attend or at least submit their proxy vote.

The Devon Colts Manager raised the question of taking photographs with the group and the fact that the regular photographer had refused to sign our declaration. The Safeguarding Officer was asked to contact the EIBA for guidance 

The question of Clubs entering “B” teams in the Over 60’s County Trophy was discussed and it was eventually proposed that representatives should establish with their Clubs a definitive response in order that the Executive can take a final decision on this matter at the January Executive Meeting.

Next Meeting 29 January 2018

Meeting closed at 7.35pm

Signed
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ATTENDANCE REGISTER
Meeting  Executive Meeting


Date..25/9/17

Venue Mid Devon IBC
Delegates in Attendance
Axminster









Budleigh
 Paul Griffin







Dawlish











Exonia

Kevin Phillips







Honiton

Eddie Sharman & Chris Maynard




Isca










Kingsley










Madeira
Mike Marks & Ken Roberts






Mid Devon
Ian Turner








North Devon









Plymouth L C
Keith Young & Mike Kerswill





Sidmouth
Barry Curwen







South Hams
Chris Adams







Torbay

Albert Noakes & Ken Brenchley





Torquay Utd









County Officers
    
Pres..Y...
SVP.....Y.
JVP... 

Sec.....
Y
Treas...Y...

Match Sec..Y...

Fix Sec.Y....
VP Sec.
Inter L Sec.Y…





S/Guard…Y.   Tour Org

Lib Mgr Y…
U21 Mgr  Y….
Past Pres/Life Members
Trevor Knight…Y
Keith Young…Y..


